
FIRST SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 
to the 

CITY OF GLENDORA FY 2023-2024 CDBG ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 
 

BACKGROUND 
The City of Glendora (City) is an Entitlement Jurisdiction for Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Entitlement funds from the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  
Annually, the City receives approximately $300,000 in Entitlement funds to provide programs 
and services to the low- and moderate-income residents of the City. 
 

As part of the 2023-2027 Consolidated Plan and the FY 2023-2024 Action Plan, the City allocated 
CDBG funds for the Street Improvement / Accessibility Project.  The activities to be undertaken 
included installing accessibility ramps from sidewalks to the street to create a safe path of travel 
for seniors and the disabled.  The location of the project was Census Tract 4039.02, Block Groups 
1 and 3, and area with 52.6 percent low- and moderate-income households.  A total of 2,955 
households were to be benefitted. 
 

PROPOSED SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 
The original CDBG funding for this project was $231,946.  The funding was not adequate to do all 
the work necessary.  The City has since identified additional CDBG funds which they propose to 
add to the FY 2023-2024 Street Improvement / Accessibility Project. Those funds include $17,865 
in savings from FY 2021-2022 projects and $37,059 in prior-year unallocated funds.  The City 
proposes to add the total amount of $54,924 as shown below. 
 

FY 2023-2024 Street Improvement / Accessibility Project 
Installation of accessibility ramps from sidewalks to the street to create a safe path of travel for 
seniors and the disabled in Census Tract 4039.02, Block Groups 1 and 3.   

Current Funding:  $231,946 
Proposed Additional Funding: 

• $17,865 in savings from FY 2021-2022 projects 
• $37,059 in prior year unallocated funds 

Total Cumulative Allocation:  $286,870 
 

PUBLIC OUTREACH 
A Notice of the proposed Substantial Amendment was published on February 29, 2024 in the San 
Gabriel Valley Examiner and posted at City Hall and on the City’s website.  A 30-day public 
comment period was held from March 22 to April 23, 2024. A public hearing was held before the 
Glendora City Council on April 23, 2024 and the proposed Substantial Amendment was approved.  
No public comments were received. 


